Creating an Ad Hoc Committee

The Wisconsin Department of Public Instruction (DPI) believes in the importance of family and community engagement. In that vein, we strongly recommend each local education agency (LEA) establish a Results Driven Accountability: Procedural Compliance Self-Assessment (RDA:PCSA or self-assessment) ad hoc committee composed of parents and school staff; which can include a special education teacher, regular education teacher, school psychologist, and special education director. The ad hoc committee may be appointed by any LEA personnel or LEA group that has the authority to do so. The school board does not need to act on the existence or membership of the ad hoc committee. 
Parents and family members of the ad hoc committee may be selected from existing advisory groups. A parent or family member who is the school-parent liaison may be appointed as a parent member to the ad hoc committee. 
Prior to conducting the RDA:PCSA, the ad hoc committee should plan how and when it will be conducted. DPI recommends a review team solely of LEA staff to review student records for the RDA:PCSA. The review team may include LEA staff from the ad hoc committee. Parents, family members, and community members do not participate in reviewing student records and other confidential student information. LEA staff must complete the RDA: PCSA Training and Certification eCourse prior to reviewing records for the self-assessment. 
After the records for the RDA:PCSA have been reviewed, the ad hoc committee should reconvene to discuss the results. The ad hoc committee reviews the results (errors and strengths in records) for patterns to share with the LEA community. The ad hoc committee also chooses the actions the LEA will take to ensure any errors do not reoccur in future samples to ensure current compliance. 

